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CITY OF NORMAN, OK 
STAFF REPORT 

 

 

MEETING DATE: 10/24/2023 

REQUESTER: Joseph Hill, Streets Program Manager 

PRESENTER: Shawn O’Leary, Director of Public Works 

TITLE: CONSIDERATION OF APPROVAL, ACCEPTANCE, REJECTION, 
AMENDMENT, AND/OR POSTPONEMENT OF CONTRACT K-2324-87: 
BY AND BETWEEN THE CITY OF NORMAN, OKLAHOMA, CITY OF 
NOBLE, AND CLEVELAND COUNTY PROVIDING FOR A SHARED 
ASPHALT MAINTENANCE PROJECT ON 60TH AVENUE SE BETWEEN 
POST OAK ROAD AND ETOWAH ROAD AS OUTLINED IN THE STAFF 
REPORT. 

  

BACKGROUND: 

Contract K-2324-87 is a 3-party agreement between the City of Norman, City of Noble, and 
Cleveland County for cooperative street maintenance and asphalt resurfacing of 60th Avenue 
SE between Post Oak Road and Etowah Road. 60th Avenue SE within the described limits is a 
rural two-lane, section line roadway with shared jurisdiction between the City of Noble to the 
West and City of Norman to the East.  

A map of the proposed project limits detailing jurisdictions has been attached. 
 

DISCUSSION: 

On June 13, 2023 City Council approved the FYE 2024 budget to include 60th Avenue SE 

between Post Oak Road and Etowah Road (Project SC0753) as a part of the City’s annual 

capital street maintenance program. Staff has been in discussion with partners at the City of 

Noble in regards to this project in order to develop an agreement to address maintenance in 

both the City of Norman’s jurisdiction in the northbound lane and the City of Noble’s jurisdiction 

in the southbound lane. 

This agreement allows the City of Norman to provide the equipment and labor necessary to 

perform general asphalt paving repairs within the project limits. Cleveland County will provide 

labor and equipment necessary to support in the hauling of material to and from the project. The 

City of Noble has set aside funding to pay for the materials necessary for improvements 

completed within their jurisdiction.  
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The below table provides an overview of attachment “B” based upon estimated construction cost 

for this project. 

City of Norman $100,700 

City of Noble $100,700 

Estimated Project Total: $201,400 

 

The City of Norman has funding available in 60th Avenue SE, Materials (Account Number 

50595511-46301; Project SC0753).  

The City of Noble City Council approved this agreement on September 5th, 2023.  

The Board of County Commissioners for Cleveland County approved this agreement on 

September 5th, 2023. 

If approved, staff will coordinate a pre-construction scheduling meeting with the City of Noble 

and Cleveland County to determine construction schedule. The work to be completed on 60th 

Avenue SE will include isolated deep patching of asphalt pavement, asphalt leveling course, 

final surface course and shoulder grading as necessary. This work is anticipated to be complete 

by spring of 2024 with an estimated construction period of three to five weeks. 

   

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends approval of Contract K-2324-87 by and between the City of Norman, City of 
Noble and Cleveland County for the shared maintenance project on 60th Avenue SE between 
Post Oak Road and Etowah Road. 
 
 
 

 


